Dear Editors 

Thanks for the opportunity to provide additional detail that we believe has strengthened the message of this paper. Kindly advise if you have any additional questions or queries that need to be sorted ahead of publication and we look forward to the opportunity!

Sincerely yours,

Lawrence C. Loh on behalf of the authors


Responses to comments follows below:

Ed: Please clarify what is meant by arms-length
>> We have clarified this to mean “independent”

Ed: Please clarify what was the original NACI recommendation

>> We have added wording in the “Tensions revisited” section to clarify the original recommendation that focused on females aged 9-26

Ed: Please briefly explain what would be the norm

>> We have highlighted not a “norm” (as no such guidelines exist) but more from a perception perspective, an “ideal” – where a NACI recommendation might arise first before a budget decision is taken, rather than concurrently

Ed: What did the follow-up say?
>> In reviewing the primary literature, the 2008 follow-up statement was an error. This was a statement released by the Canadian Immunization Committee, which is not a NITAG and is a committee comprised of the Ministers of Health of various provinces (hence a political body.) We have since deleted this section as it does not relate to the perception of a lack of independence on the part of a NITAG. 

